Minutes August 5, 2024
A regular meeting of the Minersville Town Council was held on Monday August 5, 2024 at 5:00 pm at the Minersville Town Hall.

Council present:  Mayor Ward Dotson, Kevin Carter, Brandon Wiseman, Brad Eyre and Jennifer Marshall via zoom and Telephone.
Staff:  Town Clerk Cherie Wood, Public works Tevan Erickson and Barry Marshall
Visitors: Henery, George, Lizzie and Archie Woolf, Chad and Christy Bloomquist, Tate Stringer, Kalie Stringer, Sherida Davie, Jake Davie, Riker Coombs, Amber Coombs, Seth Davie, Jared Marshall, Chloe Marshall, Tayte Cooley, Raqueal Marshall, Dale and Christine Dotson, Hannah and Tamri Robinson, Jen Wakeland and Lori Bailey.

Prayer was given by Barry Marshall
Mayor Ward Dotson called the meeting to order at 5:05 pm

Minutes:  Brad Eyre made a motion to approve the minutes from the July 1, 2024 council meeting without additions or corrections.  Kevin Carter seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Chad Blomquist would like to know if there is an update on where the water line runs that he is concerned with next to his home.  Barry Marshall reported that he went up and traced the line and marked it where he believes it is as he traced the wire.  It follows the road along the grass and turns where his batting cage is located behind Chads home.   Chad talked about a blue stake marking that was done months ago and is concerned because it shows that it is very close to his house.  The council is confused about that marking because it is the town that has to mark the water lines for blue stakes and they are not sure who marked it.  Kevin Carter will verify the line that Barry Marshall found when he gets a chance.  Chad Blomquist is satisfied that the line is not near his home.    

4-H students:  Jarred Marshall representing the Beaver County livestock show would like to ask the council for support for their stock show.  The council discussed and would like to give them the same as they gave last year in return of a service project of picking up trash around the town.
Brad Eyre made a motion to do the same dollar amount as was given last year.  Kevin Carter seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Dale and Christine Dotson would like to let the council know that they are continually getting sand in their water and they feel like this problem is the cause of having to replace their dishwasher 3 times, the shower heads and faucets.  Dale gave the council a container that he had collected from their water and Christine presented the council with pictures and video of the sand that’s causing the problems in their home. 
Dale and Christine asked the council if it would be possible that the town could put a filter system in their home for them.  Christine has looked into several filter systems and will send the pictures to the Town clerk.  Brad Eyre said that he would like to check with plumbers and get an idea from them what would be the best filter system.  The council will look into the problem and see what can be done. 

Lori Bailey presented the new updated map and the description of the property that they are wanting vacated.   Lori would like to know what the next step is and would like to get it started.  Attorney Kanell called Cherie Wood and explained to her what he understands is the process for vacating property.  Attorney Kanell has been contacted by Lori Bailey and was asked to draw up the ordinance that needs to be adopted for the property vacating.  The first thing that needs to be done if the town wants to go through with this is to hold a public hearing and to notify all the public utilities that may have easements on these right-of- ways so that all parties know what is taking place.  Attorney Kanell is also looking out for the interest of the town and would like the council to be aware that there will be expenses in this vacating process and would like to get an understanding of who will be paying the expenses.   Lori Bailey agreed that she would pay the legal expenses.  Brad Eyre would suggest that an agreement needs to be drawn up and signed by each property owner stating that they agree to pay the expenses for this process.  
Public hearing will be set for Tuesday September 3rd before our regularly scheduled council meeting.  Cherie will make sure that will work for Attorney Kanell.  

Jen Wakeland would like to give an update on Economic Development and what she has been working on.  Affordable housing and digital broadband are the two things that are on the top of the list.  
Transend international is the nonprofit company that they are working with for help with digital broadband in rural communities. They also have help for low-income families to be able to get internet to their homes for low or no cost.  The process will go somewhat like the free and reduced school lunch program. 
An organization has already stepped up and purchased all the routers that will be given out to the low-income families that qualify. 
Minersville would be on the phase two of this project after they get Beaver set up.  
Jen has also been working with the state to figure out a way they can get money into the hands of developers to build affordable housing in our communities. 
Jen would like to answer any questions or concerns that the council has.  Jennifer Marshall would like to thank Jen Wakeland for the time she spends working on these things, and for keeping Minersville updated. 

4th of July review:  The 4th of July celebration cost the town approximately $11,500.00 and brought in 7,600.00 including the donations.  The only concerns were making sure the sound system works for everyone to hear and don’t talk over the races when calling out names for the drawing.    

Property clean- up letter:  The delivery of the clean-up letter was July 2, 2024 so the 30 days that was given to him has passed. The council discussed the progress that he has made and looked at pictures.  They would like to send a second certified letter telling him they appreciate the work he has put into the property and are willing to give him another 15 days to finish up the clean up in front of his shop and the rest of his property.  
There is also a dumpster that is on the towns right of way that needs to be moved or removed.  Brad Eyre will call Hughs and sons and see if it can be picked up.

National Day of Service:  Jennifer Marshall updated the council members on what she has planned for the day.  The date is Wednesday September 11, 2024 starting at 8 in the morning where she plans on having someone at the school have all the school kids put small flags, that we purchase, out on the fence next to the highway, and then they would pick up garbage around the school.
She would like to have flags put up on the park next to the library in the grass.  Kevin Carter thinks that we could use the flags we put on the light polls with some rebar in the grass.  
The service project is to paint and redo the bulletin board at the park and then pick up garbage around town.  There will be a lunch served after of hot dogs, chips and root beer floats.  The council will be willing to help her out where ever they can.  Cherie will get the flags order for the school and help with the day also.  

Rec league applications were reviewed.  There are two applications Trina Robinson and Shannon Terry.  The council would like to visit with each one of them for just a few minutes to see what their plan is for the rec league, and how they will like to run it.  Schedule them to meet with the council a few minutes before the next council meeting.

There was a couple of large leaks in the Town building during that last hard rain storm.  The council would like to have Barry Marshall and Tevan Erickson see about getting tar or something to seal the roof.  If that doesn’t work, we may have to see about getting a new roof.

Brad Eyre would like to have a load of gravel brought to the back yard so that Barry and Tevan can use it to repair and fill in the holes in the roads around the corners.  Bryce Bishop was contacted a week ago and the contractor that made the cut said they would be getting it done. 

Pay bills: The bills were reviewed and the bills from Charron were discussed, one was for the repair on the air conditioner at the sr. center and the other was a repair on the swimming pool heater. 
Brad Eyre made a motion to pay the bills, Brandon Wiseman seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Other Business:
Mayor Dotson would like to get bids for what it is going to cost to have the pool resurfaced.  He needs the bids to take to the County Commissioners. Kevin Carter will contact Sharky and see if he knows of companies around the area, we can get bids from and contact them. 
Jennifer Marshall was asked if the school could use the swimming pool for a couple weeks in August for P.E.   The problem is that we will have no lifeguards.  Katie Hansen may be able to lifeguard and the teacher that asked is willing to pay her if the town can’t.  The council discussed the options and feel that its not in the best interest of the town to keep the heaters and water chemicals expense up for two extra weeks for a half hour of swimming Monday thru Thursday.   
The traffic signs that are being vandalized were discussed. 

  
 


 
